
Dear Parents 

We celebrated the Feast of The Ascension this week with a Mass in Church led 
by our Year 6 children. This was as  you know, livestreamed and I hope that you 
were able to join us for this celebration. The rest of the children in school joined 
in via the livestream link which enabled us all to take part but remain safe. Thank 
you to all involved. 

May Processson 

This will take place on Monday 24th May and will be led by Year 6. Unfortunately 
we are unable to have parents join us for this annual celebration however we will 
record the event which you will be able to access – more details later. In the 
meantime, advance notice that we ask all children to bring in flowers on the day to 
decorate Our Lady’s altar and the spiritual garden. 

Covid Roadmap 

We are all aware of the easing of restrictions however we have been advised that our Covid precautions should 
remain in place and as such we will be continuing with all of the routines for the time being. This does include 
wearing masks when on school premises. As with all procedures during this time, they will be regularly reviewed 
in light of the advice that we are given. 

Year 2 Mass 

Our children celebrated Mass this week in church which was again livestreamed. Thank you to all involved. 

Environmental Health Inspection  

Congratulations to the kitchen staff who have, once again, gained a  5 star hygiene rating from their           
Environmental Health inspection. The report complements the kitchen on their “extremely high standard of 
cleanliness”. Congratulations Denise Alger, Louise Corbett and Claire Forest. 

Sports Fornight 

Over the next two weeks each class will be completing in athletics events in the race for medals! The children 
will also be studying the sporting achievements of the country their class will be studying in International 
Week as well as completing reading and writing tasks all about sport.  

We are unable to offer our usual events for Sports Day but our children will take part in a sporting             
competition. On Wednesday 26th May there will be a whole school football tournament, playing for a super 
trophy, within their year groups. Please remember to send your child in wearing a t shirt in their house colour 
along with the rest of their  PE kit.   

The house colours are: St George - red, St Andrews - blue, St Patrick - green and 
St David - yellow. 
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The Words of Pope Francis 
 
The Solemnity of the Ascension lifts our gaze upwards, beyond earthly things. 
At the same time, it reminds us of the mission the Lord has entrusted to us here 
on earth. May the Holy Spirit guide us in the good battle we must wage.  



R B 99% 

R L 98% 

1D 98% 

1S 97% 

2F 97% 

2HD 95% 

3N 98% 

3PT 98% 

4A 99% 

4C 99% 

5G 100% 

5S 98% 

6CN 96% 

6E 98% 

The winner of the KS1 Attendance Award are Butterflies attaining 99%           
attendance. Well done! The winners of the KS2 Attendance Award are 5G,      
achieving 100%. Well done!  

Please ensure you are sending your child into school everyday, unless they are not 
well enough to attend. Familiarise yourself with the symptoms of Corona Virus. 
There is no need to keep your child off with a common cold, if they are well 
enough to come in. Attending school is so important and makes a huge difference 
to your child’s learning.   

It is essential you notify us of your child’s absence by 9am either by 
telephone or using the Parentmail report absence option. We need full 
details of why your child is unable to attend school. We are        
frequently having to contact parents, to find out why their child is 
absent from school.  

Parents of children below attendance targets will be invited in for a meeting with 
the Educational Welfare Officer. 

Gospel Values Awards   

The Gospel Value this week is...  

 Simplicity 

 - non-attachment to wealth, live simply 

“You cannot serve God and wealth.” (16:13) 

“Do not worry about your life.” (12:22) 

Next week the Gospel Value we will be focusing on is 
Humility - Trust in God.  

Congratulations to the following children who received the Gospel values  certificate this week. 

 Butterflies: Medeina Kucinskaite Ladybirds: Eddie Cox   

 1D:  Axel Brooks    1S: Barry Tanu    

 2F:   Teodora Fedeles   2HD:  Violet Aldous 

 3N:  Helith Alkegamage  3PT: Natalie Harmas 

 4A:  Lehna Ajong   4C: Caitlin Masambique   

 5G:  Isabella Bethell   5S: Kailani Loughran Ricketts  

 6CN:  Zachary Kaczmarek  6E: Medhaj Bachoo 



This week, 3PT had an observational drawing lesson 
in which they sketched the school   

Spotlight on Year 3 

Year 3 are enjoying learning about plants. In this lesson they    
enjoyed learning about the different parts of the flower. 
They dissected flowers, looking for the various parts we had 
been learning about,  they then placed them back together. 
3PT they  made  to make a large flower incorporating all the      
pieces they had dissected and they named the parts         
together as a class.   

The children competed in several athletic events including shotput        
javelin and long jump. 

Congratulations to Thomas Hyde and Jermaine Ondiege for achieving     
gold overall 













Miss S McGuiggan 

Headteacher 

Mr S Kelliher 

Deputy Headteacher 

Diary Dates 

Happy Birthday this week to…  

Indie Bennett, Luke Canavan, Oliver Martino, Joseph McCoy,      
Phoebe McNamara, Parvataa Muraleedharan, Luka Yamgoue, Amber 
Williams, Lily Vetori, Mason Russell, Zach Gauci, Amanda Girciute, 
Freya Hyde 

Menu Week 2  

Monday 17th May 

Reception  08:30 - 14:45 

Years 1 & 2  08:45 - 15:00 

Years 3 & 4 09:00 - 15:15 

Years 5 & 6 09:15 - 15:30 

 

Please download our News & Events 

App for dates for the year. Details 

are available on the schools website 

under News & Events at 

www.holycross-pri.essex.sch.uk    

Tuesday 18th May 

Reception  08:30 - 14:45 

Years 1 & 2  08:45 - 15:00 

Years 3 & 4 09:00 - 15:15 

Years 5 & 6 09:15 - 15:30 

 

Wednesday 19th May  

Reception  08:30 - 14:45 

Years 1 & 2  08:45 - 15:00 

Years 3 & 4 09:00 - 15:15 

Years 5 & 6 09:15 - 15:30 

 

Thursday 20th May 

Reception  08:30 - 14:45 

Years 1 & 2  08:45 - 15:00 

Years 3 & 4 09:00 - 15:15 

Years 5 & 6 09:15 - 15:30 

 

Friday 21st May 

Reception  08:30 - 14:45 

Years 1 & 2  08:45 - 15:00 

Years 3 & 4 09:00 - 15:15 

Years 5 & 6 09:15 - 15:30 

 

Merit Certificates: 

Butterflies: Evan Smith, for a huge effort with his beautiful cursive writing   

  Nick Rzecholka, for fantastic work telling the time to the o’clock                         
Ladybirds: Thea Dixon, for becoming more confident with her writing       

1D: Paris Goddard, for her great effort in maths    

1S: Sid Cundins, for coming in and ready to learn straight away  

2F: Frankie Cripps, for speaking in full sentences and asking a question in a sentence 

2HD: Mahayla Hackett, for fantastic knowledge and hard work when using contractions  

3N: Indie Usedon-Duff, for always making a great effort  

3PT: Amelia Randle, for being a supportive friend   

4A: Mischa Hyde, for always trying her best and helping others  

4C: Korneliusz Adamczak, for his terrific handwriting 

5G: Ryan Kwey, for his fantastic attitude to learning and for being an excellent role model for his peers 

5S: Lilly Dundridge, for her perseverance and excellent attitude in numeracy   

6CN:  Lola Andrews-Clark, for her fantatic attitude to learning and for being a wonderful role model for 
others   

6E: Filip Szymanski, for great work in numeracy   

Midday Award: Cosmas Eze, listening and being helpful at lunchtimes 

House Points 

Congratulations to the   
winning house St David 


